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The next meeting of the Pekin RC Club is  

Saturday, April 15 at 6:30 PM in Morton 

We will be meeting at the Otto Baum / CORE Construction Safety Building in 

Morton, Illinois. The Safety Building is at  876 N Main St. in Morton -  across 

from the CAT Distribution Center rear parking lot.  

Thanks to Donna and Mike Smith 

for  some great shots of the 

planes at the  

National WWII Museum  

in New Orleans, La  

..more photos from the museum 

are inside. 
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President  

Wayne Hood 

Vice President  

Denny Baker 

 We seem to be having  a windy spring but that is not unusu-
al as we have been having windy springs for the last few years. It 
must be global warming.  I was at the field today and Denny 
Baker, Dennis Shoemaker and myself were able to fly with the 
wind blowing.  All three planes went home just as they were be-
fore we flew them. I hope everyone got the FAA bulletin on your 
computer about flying over military bases. 

( ed: see article later in this issue) 

 

  The field was mowed for the first time this season and looks 
great. I hope everyone has a good Easter and hope we start see-
ing a lot of planes and pilots at the field. 

 

Wayne 

I always can count on the  guys at the field to provide entertain-

ment. Today was no exception. 

Wayne and Bill were playing with the wind backing up the Timber. 

Dennis was picking on his Alpha 40 again...more like a controlled 

crash. 

I got a little heli time in earlier. 

Jim was supervising. 

Even windy days can be fun. 

 

Denny 
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Secretary/Treasurer 

Jim Roach 

Minutes from the March 18
th
 2017 Meeting 

  
Welcome by President Wayne Hood. 
 
Motion to accept the February 2017 Minutes as published in the March 2017 Newsletter was made by 
Joey Jacobson, 2

nd
 by Dennis Shoemaker.  Motion carried. 

 
Motion to accept the February 2017 Treasurer Report as published in the March 2017 Newsletter was 
made by Bill Swearinger, 2

nd
 by Chad Rowe.  Motion carried. 

 
There were 9 club members present at the meeting. 

Discussions:  President Wayne Hood thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  Jim Roach remind-
ed us that dues paid after March 31

st
 is subject to a $20 late payment penalty.  Moe will share a DVD of 

Moeôs father building and flying homemade full scale aircraft at the April meeting.  Chris Leibel had the 
mowing schedule for this summer published in the Newsletter.  Chris also stated the mowers are ready 
to go. Dennis Shoemaker needs stories and pictures for publishing in our Newsletter. 

Old Business:  None. 

New Business:  None.   

Events:  Paul Bessler will be the CD for the Big Bird Event. Bill Bradburn will coordinate the Helicopter/
Quadcopter Event.  Wayne Hood is checking on the Wings & Wheels Event at the Pekin Airport.  Both a 
breakfast fly-in and a picnic with the club members and the Core employees are in the works. 

Safety:  Check your batteries for swelling as this is a sign of probable battery failure.  

Guests / New Members:  None. 
 
50 / 50 Raffle:  None.   
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Chad Rowe and 2

nd
 by Joey Jacobson.  Motion carried. 

 

Also, I would like everyone to know the membership cards are available and 
will be passed out at the meeting.  I am trying to minimize the number of cards 
that need mailing.é..Jim 
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The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has established airspace restrictions over 133 military facilities to address national security concerns 

about unauthorized drone operations. The specific restricted locations are detailed in a Notice to Airmen (NOTAM) ð UAS NOTAM FDC 7/7137, 

and may be viewed online via an interactive map . 

The Agency is using its existing authority under Title 14 of the Code of Federal Regulations (14 CFR) § 99.7 ð Special Security Instructions ð to 

establish these restrictions. The relief provided under § 99.7 is limited to requests from the Department of Defense and U.S. federal security 

and intelligence agencies based on national security interests.  

U.S. military facilities are considered òsensitiveó as they are vital to the nationõs security. The FAA and the Department of Defense have agreed 

to restrict drone flights up to 400 feet within the facilityõs lateral boundaries. There are only a few exceptions that permit drone flights within 

these restrictions, and they must be coordinated with the individual facility and/or the FAA. The restrictions are effective on April 14, 2017.  

Operators who violate the airspace restrictions may be subject to enforcement action, including potential civil penalties and criminal charges.  

Phoenix Model Sbach342 65.5"
Å 120 Evolution 2-stroke
Å Pitts muffler w/ dual deflectors
Å JR DS821 elevator, rudder and throttle servos
Å Tower Hobbies TS-150 high torque aileron servos
Å Built by Dennis Shoemaker, flown only once by Moe
Å Servo battery and FM receiver available

$325 OBO
Call or text Paul 309-634-1866

FYIé 

The FAA website does not list any Illinois areas that are part of this NOTAMé..Dennis 
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___April 2017____________     ____ June 2017 cont._______      ___September 2017____________                                 

6
th
 Jim Roach 696-8097              22

nd
 Paul Bessler 241-8685            7

th
 Mike Smith 613-3785 

     Chris Leibel 251-9452                      Chris Leibel 251-9452                  Chris Leibel 251-9452 

13
th
 Wayne Hood 347-1166        29

th
 Jim Roach 696-8097                14

th
 Wayne Hood 347-1166 

       Bob Schaich 267-6112                  Chris Leibel 251-9452                      Bob Schaich 267-6112 

20
th
 Milton Stuber 635-6888      ____July 2017_____________       21

st
 Milton Stuber 635-6888 

        Chris Leibel 251-9452          6
th
 Paul Bessler 241-8685                        Chris Leibel 251-9452 

27
th
 Paul Bessler 241-8685               Chris Leibel 251-9452                  28

th
 Paul Bessler 241-8685 

        Donna Smith ***-****        13
th
 Wayne Hood 347-1166                     Chris Leibel 251-9452 

___May 2017____________              Bob Schaich 267-6112              ____October 2017_____________ 

4
th
 Mike Smith 613-3785              20

th
 Milton Stuber 635-6888           5

th
 Jim Roach 696-8097 

      Chris Leibel 251-9452                      Chris Leibel 251-9452                     Chris Leibel 251-9452 

11
th
 Wayne Hood 347-1166          27

th
 Mike Smith 613-3785               12

th
 Wayne Hood 347-1166 

        Bob Schaich 267-6112                   Donna Smith ***-****                     Bob Schaich 267-6112 

18
th
 Milton Stuber 635-6888      ____August 2017__________           19

th
 Milton Stuber 635-6888 

        Chris Leibel 251-9452              3
rd
 Wayne Hood 347-1166                      Chris Leibel 251-9452 

25
th
 Paul Bessler 241-8685                   Bob Schaich 267-6112                26

th
 Paul Bessler 241-8685 

        Jim Roach 696-8097                 10
th
 Mike Smith 613-3785                       Donna Smith ***-**** 

___June 2017____________                  Chris Leibel 251-9452 

1
st
 Donna Smith ***-****               17

th
 Milton Stuber 635-6888 

      Chris Leibel 251-9452                         Chris Leibel 251-9452 

8
th
 Wayne Hood 347-1166               24

th
 Paul Bessler 241-8685 

      Bob Schaich 267-6112                        Donna Smith ***-**** 

15
th
 Milton Stuber 635-6888            31

st
 Jim Roach 696-8097 

        Chris Leibel 251-9452                        Chris Leibel 251-9452 
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I have a bunch of great planes that I would like to sell (see attached) if anyone is interested.  I would 
appreciate it if you could pass it around.  I will entertain any REASONABLE offers.  I can be contacted 
by voice or text at the number below.    

Bob Barry   Also have a lot of engines and other RC stuff 

309-642-4395   

Due to a formatting glitch, we couldnôt publish the text for all of the items Bob 

hasé.please see the separate file attached to this e-mail. 
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Subject: Baton Rouge Contest 
 
Mike and I went to this contest. Mike flew his L-4 grasshopper in expert class. On static 
judging he got the highest score of 99.5. He got a plaque for being the highest static 
score. He also got first in his class of 
expert. Instead of having pilots 
choice they had a judge choice and 
Mike took it also.  
 
Donna 
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More great shots from the  

National WWII Museum in New Orleans 

taken by Donna and Mike during their visit. 


